

Volume 16. Issue 9

Marshall Elementary School 4407 116th Street NE Marysville, WA 98271 (360) 965-1600 Attendance Line (24 Hrs): (360) 965-1601 Marshall Office @msd25.org

note: Thursday, June 23rd is the last day of school.

II:20 Dismissal





Welcome Dr. Robbins!

On Tuesday, June 7, 2022, our new Superintendent, Dr. Zachary Robbins will be visiting Marshall Elementary School. We are excited to welcome him and have the opportunity for staff and students meet and welcome him to our school.

THE MARSHALL MUSTANG

June 2022

Principal's Message

Dear Marshall families.

We are approaching the end of the year and have many exciting things to look forward to. I want to first acknowledge the devastation that occurred in Texas this past week and how that hits home for us in Marysville. Our staff had a meeting on Wednesday morning where we shared different emotions but also debriefed our emergency plans which we have in place. We will continue to work through our plans and practices. The biggest support we can ask from our students and parents is to encourage students if they ever see or hear something is to say something to an adult. If that happens to be you as the parent, we encourage you to reach out to us at school so we know about it and we can ensure the safety of our students. We continue to offer a welcoming environment at our school where parents can volunteer and join us in our classrooms. If you are on campus, it is important for you to check in at the front office and obtain a visitor sticker/badge and visibly wear it while you are visiting. We appreciate your support in this matter.

Looking forward to our spring festivities, our students voted for the playground structure you helped fundraise for. Ask your student which one they voted on. We are super excited! We are happy to be bringing back our fun day for all students and a fun day for our 5th graders, field trips are back and kids are loving them, and we have almost filled up another Mustang Mission chart. When we do, students will receive popsicles at recess.

We are excited to be heading into spring. We encourage you to come chat with us in the office if there are ever any questions, concerns, or wonderings you have and appreciate your partnership.

Go Mustangs!

Sincerely,

Katy Rudolph Principal Please keep our office informed of any address and/or phone number changes. This will ensure that you will receive summer mailings and other types of contacts. You may also provide the information through Family Access.

Thank you! Tara and Cherie

YEARBOOK

There is still time to preorder your yearbook.

This year, yearbooks are only \$7.00 and you may purchase directly online using your

Family Access login::

Online Payments

A flyer was sent home with additional information.

Orders should be made by June 17, 2022

Stay Informed

Marshall's office staff will keep you informed of upcoming events and important dates over the summer. Communication will be via texts, emails, Facebook posts and updates to our website. Some things to watch for include:

- First Day of School
- Back-to-School Events

Farewell to Our Retirees

"Diamonds are nothing more than chunks of coal that stuck to their jobs."

(Malcom Stevenson Forbes)

We are both happy and sad to announce that three staff members at Marshall Elementary School will retire from the Marysville School District at the conclusion of this school year. While we share their joy as they move on to a new phase in their lives, we feel an emptiness at this change. The following have affected countless students, parents and staff alike:

- Ms. Barb Barclay, 4th Grade Co-Op Teacher
- Mrs. Gail Sawyer, 5th Grade Teacher
- Mrs. Laurel Ternes, Resource Room Teacher

Many of you know one or both of these employees and we hope you will join us in wishing these "diamonds" the bliss that comes from knowing they have touched so many in such a sparkling and positive manner.

Fair winds and following seas





As the 2021—2022 school year quickly comes to an end, we want to remind you of the importance of your child's attendance in school.

One of our goals is to increase attendance districtwide. Research shows that missing 10% of school, which is only 2 days a month or 18 days in a school year is enough to negatively impact students academic success. These days add up in a hurry.

Please familiarize yourself with our attendance policies posted on the MSD website and help us, help your student have a very successful end to the 2021—2022 school year and a great beginning to the 2022—2023 school year!

Free Summer Meals for Kids & Teens

Marysville School District will be offering our Free Summer Meals for Kids again this summer. This program is open to anyone and free for all children ages 18 and under. Your child does not need to be enrolled in school to participate.

Our program will be offered Monday through Friday beginning <u>July 11</u> and running through <u>August 12</u>. Our sites and serving times are as follows:

	<u>Breakfast</u>	<u>Lunch</u>
Allen Creek Elementary	9:30—10:00	12:00—12:30
Cascade Elementary	9:30—10:00	12:00—12:30
Quil Ceda Tulalip	9:30—10:00	12:00—12:30
Shoultes Elementary	9:30—10:00	12:00—12:30

June 27 through August 12 only:

	<u>Breakfast</u>	<u>Lunch</u>
Liberty Elementary	9:30—10:00	12:00—12:30

This program is FREE to those 18 years of age and younger.

Please contact Marysville School District with any questions or comments.

This program has been brought to you by the *Marysville School District* .

Non-Discrimination Statement: Marysville School District complies with all federal and Washington State rules and regulations and will provide equal employment opportunity and treatment for all applicants and staff in recruitment, hiring, retention, assignment, transfer, promotion, and training. Such equal employment opportunity will be provided without discrimination with respect to race, creed, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sex, sexual orientation including gender expression or identity, marital status, the presence of any sensory, mental or physical disability or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. The district will provide equal access to school facilities to the Boy Scouts of America and all other designated youth groups listed in Title 36 of the United States Code as a patriotic society. The following employees have been designated to address questions and complaints of alleged discrimination: Civil Rights Coordinator - Gregg Kuehn, Director of Risk Management, Facilities, and Maintenance, 360-965-0110; Title IX Officer - Tracy Souza, Director of COVID-19 Health and Safety, 360-965-0076; Section 504 Coordinator and ADA Coordinator, Trish Campbell, Executive Director of Special Education, 360-965-0174. Discrimination and discriminatory harassment may be reported to any school staff member or to the district's Civil Rights Coordinator, listed above. You also have the right to file a written complaint. Address: 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA 98270. Website: www.msd25.org. Marysville School District is a drug- and tobacco-free workplace. Policies that address this issue are Policy 3210 "Non-Discrimination" & 5010 - "Non-Discrimination and Affirmative Action." These Policies are available online at www.msd25.org at your school, or at the District Office: 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA, 360-965-0000.

The Marshall Mustang page 2

Supply Lists

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

★ Supply lists for the 2022—2023 school year will ★ be provided to you in your student's report card. ★ Please note that some teachers ask for items spe-★ cific to their class. You may wish to wait to purchase these "special items" until you find out who vour student's teacher is.

★ The common items are identified on the list as ★ such and should be easily ★ obtained anytime during the summer.

The votes are in!

New Playground Equipment Chosen

Marshall's student all had an opportunity to vote for their favorite piece of playground equipment to purchase with the proceeds from our PTSA's successful Fun Run.

Two items were clearly favored and the one that was chosen won by less than ten votes. This was a great lesson for students to see that every one of their votes counted! The winner is pictured below.

Our PTSA will hold another fun run next year to purchase additional playground equipment.

We will now work with the District's Purchasing Department for ordering and installation.

Thank you for your huge support of this fundraiser.



Technology Reminder

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\overset{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\swarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\frac{1}{2}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\square}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

Please ensure that your student returns all technology items that may still be at home. Chargers that were sent home when we needed to teach/learn remotely are especially missing.

Please avoid a fine by returning these items. Thank you!



Seldom

Lost & Found is Full

The Lost and Found has been growing all year. Please have your child check the rack to claim missing items.

On nice weather days, we will hang the items on the fence by the car loop. Please take the opportunity to look for any items that your student may be missing.

All items that are left at school will be donated to Kloz for Kids. Thank you for taking your items home!

Borrowed Clothing?

If your student has borrowed any clothes from the Health Room, please return them as soon as possible as we are running low.

Thank you!

Medication at School

All medications at school, including overthe-counter items, must be housed in our Health Room with proper documentation. This allows us to assist students with proper dosage, etc.

If you currently have medication at school, please remember to pick it up for the summer.

The Marshall Mustang page 3 Volume 16, Issue 9 bage 4

IMPORTANT DATES

- Friday, June 3-2:05 Dismissal
- Friday, June 10-2:05 Dismissal
- Monday, June 13-Grad Walk
- Tuesday, June 14-Safety Patrol Recognition
- Thursday, June 16-Field Day
- Thursday, June 16-Yearbooks Handed Out
- Friday, June 17–2:05 Dismissal
- Monday, June 20-No School-Juneteenth
- Tuesday, June 21–12:30 Dismissal
- Wednesday, June 22–12:30 Dismissal
- Wednesday, June 22-5th Grade Fun Day
- Wednesday, June 22-5th Grade Graduation
- Thursday, June 23–11:20 Dismissal
- Wednesday, June 29-Office Closes for the Summer

Field Day

Mr. Stevenson always creates a wonderful Field Day experience for all of our students. If you would like to help out, even for a brief period of time, please contact Mr. Stevenson at: Tyler Stevenson@msd25.org



QUICK OFFICE NOTES

Please remember to do the following before the end of the school year:

- **Return Library Books**
- Pay Lunch Balances
- Ensure Office has Current Address & Phone Numbers
- Check Lost & Found for **Missing Items**



Announcing 2022-2023 Officers

THE FOLLOWING INDIVIDUALS HAVE GRACIOUSLY AGREED TO FULFILL THE DUTIES OF THEIR RESPECTIVE OFFICES FOR THE 2022—2023 SCHOOL YEAR:

- PRESIDENT: KARI BRICKEY
- VICE PRESIDENT: VACANT
- SECRETARY: JODY WARD
- TREASURER: Priscilla Keith

IT IS NEVER TOO EARLY OR TOO LATE TO JOIN THE PTSA AND HELP ALL OF OUR STUDENTS. COMMITTEES ARE FORMING AND WILL NEED SUPPORT. IS SOMETHING THAT INTERESTS YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO CONTACT OUR PTSA OFFICERS OR A COMMITTEE CHAIR.

THANK YOU TO ALL PTSA VOL-UNTEERS WHO ARE ALWAYS WILL-ING TO HELP ALL STUDENTS AT Marshall Elementary. CERTAINLY APPRECIATE YOU!

No School

Monday, June 20th is a nonschool day in recognition of Juneteenth.



Did you Know?

Teachers continue to teach every school day and the last few days of school are just as important as any other day.

On Monday, June 13 at 3:00 PM, all 2022 graduates are welcome to participate in Marshall's Grad Walk. Seniors will wear

their cap and gown and walk through Marshall's halls, receiving congratulations from our students.

Call the office for details at (360) 965-1600.



Marshall Elementary School's office will be open through Wednesday, June 29, 2022 and will reopen late August.